REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 12th September 2017 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr D Bunker, Cllr L Baum and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), County Cllr J Cottee, Peter Torr (Watch Manager – Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service), Andy Twombley (Firefighter – Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service) and 3 members of the public
1. Apologies
None received.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 4th July 2017 were accepted, approved and signed by the Cllr D Walker (Chair) as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Proposed by Cllr A Lovett, seconded by Cllr W Pearson.
3. Chairman’s Review
Highways Issues - The footpath along Wymeswold Road has been acknowledged for siding up but no date for potential work given. Old Main Road is maintained as an ancient highway and was inspected on 05/07/2017 and no actionable defects were found. It is going to be re-inspected for pedestrian access. Police have investigated the parked car by the traffic island adjacent to Beech House and have concluded no action will be taken. The road surface on Wysall Lane has been inspected and no actionable defects have been found. As the overall surface of this road is considered to be poor it will be considered for a future resurfacing scheme – these go before a committee February/March time.

Training – The Clerk will be attending two training sessions one on Data Protection in December and another on Finance/Audit Procedures next year.

CCTV Signs – The installation of the CCTV signage is still outstanding. As this is on Highways land we have to use approved contractors and materials. The quotes obtained suggest this will be in the region of £600. Clerk to liaise with Cllr J Cottee over possible funding.
Councillor Resignation – Cllr D Bunker is stepping down from the parish council due to increased commitments at the university and with his family. He will continue to manage the Village Watch scheme. Cllr D Walker thanked Cllr D Bunker for his help and support over the years and wishes him well for the future.

Village Show – Cllr D Walker was proud to have been a tiny part of the celebration. It was a remarkable event – well done and thank you to J Schober, L Jebson and the rest of the team.

4. Fire Safety and Prevention 
Cllr D Walker introduces Peter Torr – Watch Manager, East Leake Fire Station and Andy Twombley – Firefighter.

In Nottinghamshire there are 24 fire stations with 30 front line appliances. They require 20 members of staff per appliance to provide 24/7 cover. Many of the firefighters are retained firefighters and have other full time jobs. At East Leake fire station there are 17 firefighters on monthly retainer contracts, they also respond to medical emergencies where an ambulance would be unable to get to scene within the required timescale, these account for about half of all callouts. They also provide an animal rescue service, home safety checks and visits to schools and fetes.

To minimise the risk of a fire within your home Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service would recommend:

· Always have working smoke alarms and test at least once a month
· Never leave cooking unattended
· Do not cook when drunk or intoxicated
· Do not keep combustibles by the hob
· Do not overload sockets
· Do not leave matches or lighters near children
· Blow out candles before bed and think where you use them
· Plan an escape route – where torches and keys are and keep exits clear
White goods are incredibly safe. There are 19 million UK households and over the last 3 years there have been 12,000 electrical fires. It is recommended that where possible electrical items are switched off when out or at night. It is important to register appliances to enable contact should an appliance be recalled. 

Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service are also working on a project called ‘Drive to Arrive’ – focussing on road traffic accident awareness. There have been 3 fatalities on the surrounding roads over the last 13months. Road traffic accidents are often caused by speeding, poor driving standards and affect all ages.

5. Village Communications
To be covered under Finance
6. Public Footpaths
Problems with footpaths number 1, 3, 5 and 7 were highlighted. Cllr D Walker to speak with landowners to address the issues.

The footpath around the outer boundary of Stanford Hall is to remain once DNRC opens.

Clerk to find the plans of the rerouted footpath around the Cemex site between the church and East Leake.

7. Traffic/HGVs

The A453 dual carriageway has not reduced the volume of traffic through the village. Cllr D Walker is attending a Joint Parishes Meeting on 28th September 2017 where this will be discussed with the intention of a Nottinghamshire and Leicestershire joint approach on dealing with HGVs. HGVs cannot pass without mounting the pavement at many points along Main Street.

8. Public Participation

Meet the Councillors – it was suggested by a resident to have councillor names and responsibilities displayed on the tables during a meeting so the public know who they are. Mr Crump has offered to make these, which the councillors have accepted. 

It was noted the website only has a profile for one of the councillors – this is in the process of being updated. Cllr D Walker will be opening the parish office at 12pm during October’s coffee morning for any queries. 

The use of a banner outside the village hall to be displayed before the parish council meetings was suggested, clerk to obtain quotes. 

Noticeboards – a resident queried why posters had been removed from the bus shelter – this was agreed at the previous meeting as many were out of date and the noticeboard on the side of the bus shelter is open for residents to add posters/information.

Agendas – a resident suggested changing the format of meetings in an attempt to appeal to more residents. The parish council is under a legal obligation to display certain information at specified times and the agendas and minutes form legal documents. The councillors are happy to continue with the current format.

Beech House – Three households have raised concerns regarding the visibility when pulling out of the Old Main Road caused by the hedge at Beech House and the vehicle parked alongside the traffic island. Cllr A Lovett has also tried driving out and is in agreement this is very dangerous. One resident has contacted the owners, a copy of the correspondence was read out to the councillors. The councillors have asked the Clerk to send a letter to the owners of Beech House.

9. Planning Applications

17/01827/FUL - To erect new field gate access for farm and Utility Access at land off Loughborough Road (revised Scheme). Canaan Farm Riding School Loughborough Road Costock Nottinghamshire LE12 6XB – Pending decision

17/01333/FUL - (Remove existing conservatories.) Single storey rear extension, two storey side extension. 21 Wysall Lane Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RW – Permission granted
17/01112/FUL - Single storey front, rear and side extensions, convert garage to habitable room. 18 Wysall Lane Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RW – Permission granted

17/01071/FUL - Detached garage. The Old Coach House 45 Main Street Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RJ – Permission refused, Appeal Pending

10.  Finance
	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	15.07.2017
	BT
	D/D
	BT Phone
	£121.68

	20.07.2017
	BT
	D/D
	BT Internet
	£102.60

	25.07.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100106
	Clerk's Salary - July
	£166.27

	24.07.2017
	Freeola
	DD
	Website
	£12.56

	26.07.2017
	Grant Thornton
	Chq 100107
	External Audit Fee
	£120.00

	25.08.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100108
	Clerk's Salary - August
	£166.27

	12.09.2017
	NALC
	Chq 100109
	Data Protection Training
	£30.00

	12.09.2017
	Autela
	Chq 100110
	Payroll Services
	£38.40

	
	
	
	
	£757.78


The Clerk has completed an application for £198.79 from the Transparency Fund for the work on the website and website costs which was presented to the councillors. This was proposed by Cllr N Dalton and seconded by Cllr J Santoro. The application will now be sent to NALC for consideration. 
The bank reconciliation up to 31st August 2017 was presented to the councillors. The cheques as above were agreed and signed.

Cllr D Walker has had an informal discussion with The White Lion over whether they would like events etc on the village website. It is still undecided who should make contributions towards the cost of the time required to update the website. It is agreed the Clerk will just update parish council documents until any agreements are made.



11.  Correspondence
No further correspondence.
12.  A.O.B. (Councillors)
1) Cllr D Bunker – a resident has raised concern over the road corner by the traffic lights when going to the bus stop as the HGVs are mounting the pavement. Highways have been contacted but are not able to move the pavement back.
2) Cllr D Bunker – there will be a Village Watch meeting on Wednesday 13th September.

3) Cllr N Dalton – asked if there was any update what was happening with the phone box – Clerk to contact BT.

4) Cllr N Dalton – has asked if there can be a refresher defibrillator training session. Clerk to contact J Schober about the costs for this.

5) Cllr J Santoro – work has now started on the Kegworth bypass.

6) Cllr J Santoro – thanked Cllr D Bunker for all his work on Village Watch and the parish council.
13.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 14th November 2017 7:30pm
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.45pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
